
Editorial
Dear Colleagues,

Before I say a few words about our journal’s latest developments, I would 
like to wish you all a healthy, successful, and happy life.

Our journal is now in its second year and is now publishing the first issue 
of the second volume. Very recently, we have been accepted by EBSCO. 
In this regard, I would like to thank EBSCO’s executives, authors, referees, 
and the AVES Publishing. We have already applied for inclusion in ESCI 
and will subsequently apply for inclusion in other indices such as SCIE and 
PubMed. With your continued support, our journal’s profile will continue to 
rise. By sharing your research results and ideas within our journal, important 

scientific contributions will be made in public health with regard to disease diagnoses and therapies.

I would like to mention the importance of peace in the continued success of scientific research. According to 
UNHCR data, more than 65 million people worldwide have been forced away from their homes as a result 
of wars and conflicts. This number includes nearly 21.3 million refugees, over half of whom are under 18 years 
of age. This situation causes public health challenges and triggers other problems for both refugees and 
hosting countries, including tragic drownings of thousands of refugees who attempt to flee their homes. We 
severely condemn the loss of life during recent terrorist attacks. Despite these challenges, I hope that peace 
will prevail and that we will be able to encourage the sharing of new scientific knowledge and research 
findings with our colleagues from all over the world.

Best regards,

Dr. Sonuç Büyük
Editor-in-Chief
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